Welcome!
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Dear families, 

When I think about my childhood literacy experience, I think of my mom.  She made reading a priority in our home and often took us to the library. Going to the library was not a quick stop in.  My brother and I went down in to the children’s library to explore the shelves of books on our own. Losing track of time, we went from aisle to aisle sitting and discovering new things about the world.  My particularly favorite sections were the geography section (I am fascinated by maps), the folktales (I love short stories with pictures) and the cooking section.   These afternoon adventures not only kept my brother and I busy for the afternoon, but also for weeks to come we would invite the new knowledge to come into our playful adventures.

When I was little, my mom always made write about “what I did over summer vacation.”  I would complain, “Aw, Mom, but I am going to do it in school.”  That answer obviously was not good enough for her, because I have a collection of stories of all our family adventures over the summer: To the beach, The Science museum, and My Mt Washington Adventure. Writing was not one of my favorite things to do as a child as I struggled with organizing my words, and finding the right words to explain my thoughts. Now that I look back, these writing activities were one of the most important ways that I developed my voice as a writer.
As we begin the school year, it is important to consider the ways at home that we can help our children grow as readers and writers.  Research states that Children learn much about reading and writing by observing the reading and writing that occurs in their families. They then begin to reading and writing as part of their home experiences (Heath, 1983; Taylor, 1983). They come to realize that the print that is part of their environment communicates messages that fulfill a variety of important functions. Our hope at Saint Francis is that you can find ways to be a part of your child’s reading and writing experiences at home and to develop your own special ways to encourage a love of literacy.
Have a wonderful year!

Donna Rousseau

Reading and Math Specialist
